
 
 

Park Board Meeting Minutes 

December 2, 2024 

 
The December 2, 2024, Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Rausch at 5:00 p.m. at 

the Cascade City Hall with Orr, McLees, Manternach, Rausch and Hailey Rausch answering roll.  

 

Chairman Rausch welcomed the new board member, Hailey Rausch.  

 

Motion Orr, second Manternach to approve the agenda – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Motion McLees, second Orr to approve the meeting minutes from November 4, 2024 – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Motion Manternach, second Orr to approve the October 2024 financials – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

The board briefly discussed pool pass prices for the 2025 season. Comparison prices are being compiled by park 

and recreation director for the City of Dyersville so we will review at the January meeting. 

 

The board reviewed the FY26 park and pool budgets. In conjunction, the 5-10 year maintenance plan was 

reviewed, which included adding water fountains to the parks. The board also wants to keep the $55,000 under 

park improvements for FY25. We will be putting the 5-10 year maintenance in a spreadsheet and then review 

the budget needs for FY26 at the January meeting. 

 

Motion Hailey Rausch, second Manternach to adjourn the meeting at 6:04 p.m. – all ayes, motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted by  

Deanna McCusker, Interim City Administrator 


